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Service Change Notice 20-44 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
145 PM EDT Wed Apr 15 2020 
 
To:      Subscribers 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Bruce Entwistle 
         Chief, Aviation and Space Weather Services Branch 
 
         Fiona Horsfall 
         Chief, Climate Services Branch 
 
Subject: Cessation of Weather Observations and Suspension of TAF 
and Climate Products for Bisbee-Douglas International Airport 
(KDUG) in Arizona: Effective April 15, 2020, Until Further 
Notice 
 
Effective Wednesday, April 15, 2020, weather observations from 
the Automated Surface Observation System (ASOS) at Bisbee- 
Douglas International Airport (KDUG) will be suspended due to 
ongoing construction at the equipment facility.  The date of a 
resumption in service is not known.  An updated Service Change 
Notice will be sent when service resumes. 
 
Notification is shorter than required in NWS Instruction 10-1805 
due to the unforeseen need for immediate closure. 
 
Due to the cessation in the weather observation, the NWS office 
in Tucson, AZ, will suspend Terminal Aerodrome Forecast (TAF) 
service for Bisbee-Douglas International Airport.  Daily and 
monthly climate reports for the site also will be suspended. 
 
The following products are impacted: 
 
Product Name                       WMO Heading    AWIPS ID 
 
Terminal Aerodrome Forecast FTUS45 KTWC  TAFDUG 

Daily Climate Report CDUS45 KTWC  CLIDUG 
Monthly Climate Report CXUS55 KTWC  CLMDUG 
Preliminary Climatological Data CXUS55 KTWC  CF6DUG 



For questions regarding this suspension, please contact: 
 
Marc Singer 
Meteorologist in Charge 
NWS Tucson, AZ 
520-670-5156 x222 
marc.singer@noaa.gov 
 
or 
 
Ken Drozd 
Warning Coordination Meteorologist 
NWS Tucson, AZ 
520-670-5156 x223 
kenneth.drozd@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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